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Proposed legislation provides that a victim (or designated family member) has rights and is eligible for services regardless of
when the victim reported the crime to law enforcement authorities. Removes the requirement that a victim register with the
clerk of court, law enforcement, or judicial entity. Provides the victim may complete a form to be filed with the appropriate
law enforcement agency to be sent to the district attorney’s office. Provides that the redaction of a victim’s name is not
necessary when the named victim is the one requesting the records. Provides all victims of violent crime shall have the right
to access and obtain a copy of their police report at no cost to them. Provides a victim of sexual assault shall have the right
to a forensic medical exam. Provides all victims of sexual assault shall have the right to access and obtain a copy of their
forensic medical examination report at no cost to them. Repeals R.S. 46:1845(C) and(D). The proposed law shall take effect
if and when SB 147 of the 2022 Regular Session is enacted.

There is no anticipated direct material effect on governmental expenditures as a result of this measure. There will be a
negligible cost to State Police and/or local enforcement entities as a result of the proposed law granting victims of violent
crime the right to obtain a copy of their police report at no cost.

There is no fiscal impact to medical providers as a result of the proposed law granting victims of sexual assault the right to a
forensic medical exam. The Crime Victims Reparations Board currently reimburses medical providers for these types of
exams.

There will be an indeterminable but likely minimal decrease in revenue to the State Police and/or local law enforcement
entities as a result of the proposed law granting victims of violent crime the right to obtain a copy of their police report at no
cost. Police departments, on average, charge $7.00 for a police report. The loss of this self-generated revenue will be
negligible and will not impact operations of law enforcement entities.
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